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October 21, 2022 

Reference: CLC 2022-032 

 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board  

Board of Supervisors  

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244   

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

RE: Proposed Ordinance of San Francisco Sheriff’s Office Equipment Use Policy 

 

Dear Ms. Calvillo: 

 

Attached please find the proposed ordinance for the Board of Supervisors approval.  

Assembly Bill 481 (“AB 481”), codified in California Government Code Sections 7070 et 

seq., requires law enforcement agencies to obtain approval by ordinance of an 

equipment use policy to allow the use of particularly defined new or existing law 

enforcement equipment for a purpose, in a manner, or by a person not previously 

approved by the governing body. 

  

The following is a list of accompanying documents: 

 Proposed Ordinance 

 Legislative Digest 

 Military Equipment Policy 

 Equipment Use Inventory List 

 

The following person may be contacted regarding this matter: Margaret Baumgartner, 

Chief Legal Counsel, Work Cell: 415-470-1336, margaret.baumgartner@sfgov.org 

           

Sincerely, 

 

 
___________________________                     

MARGARET W. BAUMGARTNER            

Chief Legal Counsel 
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